SENT ON June 12th
New RVGS parents,
I wanted to send some reminders and updates now that summer break has started for each of our eight school divisions.  I’ll note that this email is going to parents and not to students, so please provide updates to your students that you think would be helpful.  A shortened version of key information will go to the new student Remind group this morning. I suggest that you take a moment to add my email address to your address book and your safe sender list to make sure your mail service doesn’t decide that I am junk mail in the future.
 Survey: I would appreciate if you could take a few minutes to complete the survey below. It will provide an opportunity to share some information about your student that may help us support them during the transition to RVGS in the fall. 
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=RCi4CQkh80yD_BW9RaoixsQyhgnTYkhBv_tTA-rv94ZUMzIwV0NSMVhBRTA1TDNXWTlXSloxTEpVSS4u  
 New Student Center: The New Student Center on the RVGS website (link found under Announcements) provides access to a variety of helpful information for our new students, including: recording and info from the May 18th New Student Meeting, weekly help session information, math skills help videos from RVGS teachers, and information about ‘check-ins’ that are posted each Monday and Thursday. Please take a moment to review the information on this page so you know about these resources and expectations.
 Summer Assignment:  Students should sign up for the summer assignment through DeltaMath and confirm they are able to access the summer assignment as soon as possible so we have time to troubleshoot if there are any problems. All instructions for the summer assignment can be found under Announcements on the RVGS website by using the RVGS Summer Assignments link.  We recommend students make regular, planned progress on the assignment and use this as an opportunity to practice good time management in addition to sharpening their math skills. The assignment should be finished by August 6 (prior to new student orientation). As a reminder, students should work the problems without using a calculator or receiving outside help. If the students find they are struggling with the content, they can seek assistance for how to do particular skills (not direct help while working specific questions), but the initial effort should be un-aided. Students are able to repeat skills multiple times as needed and they get immediate feedback on their work. 
 Weekly Help Sessions: Students will have access to weekly help sessions to support their progress with the summer assignment, each Tuesday from June 20 to July 25 (no session on July 4). Algebra 2 help sessions will be at 10:00 AM and Precalculus session will be at 11:00 AM. These sessions will be held online to allow participation for a wide range of students without the need for midday transportation. These are optional sessions. Algebra 2 sessions cover any topic based on student requests and questions and Precalculus session will cover a specific topic each week, which are posted in advance on the New Student Center page. The help sessions will be hosted by Mr. Hoffman (a retired RVGS teacher), and he can be reached at fhoffman@rvgs.k12.va.us if there are any questions or problems.
 Summer “Check-ins”:  Each Monday and Thursday at a predetermined time (of the student’s choosing), students will go to the New Student Center to click on and complete a simple check-in activity.  Check-ins start on Monday, June 12 and will continue through the end of July. They will generally only take a few moments to complete and could be completed from a mobile device. Everyone should be able to enjoy their summer break and this shouldn’t prohibit anyone from participating in family activities, spending time with friends, etc. If the student has a time conflict, there is a link they can use to notify in advance that they won’t be able available at the scheduled time. This is intended to help student practice being proactive in contacting teachers if they need help or have a problem. If there are any questions about these check-ins, please let me know. I want to repeat – students should NOT miss out on social outings or family activities or feel they need to schedule around these check-ins. Additional information is provided on the New Student Center page.
 If you have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to contact me by email (mlevy@rvgs.k12.va.us) or by calling the school (540-853-2116).
Have a great day,
[bookmark: _MailAutoSig]Mark A. Levy
Director
Roanoke Valley Governor's School for Science and Technology
2104 Grandin Road SW
Roanoke, VA 24015
Phone: 540-853-2116
Fax: 540-853-1056




SENT ON MAY 19th
New RVGS families,

I hope you are doing well today. I emailing to remind you of the meeting for new RVGS students and families scheduled at RVGS on Thursday, 5/18 at 6:30 PM. The information about this was included in a letter send after your student accepted their spot at RVGS for next year, but I wanted to send this email in case that didn’t make it onto your family calendar.

The information we will provide on Thursday is intended to be helpful to both students and parents. We will be pushing the limits of our available seating, so we ask for one parent to attend with the student rather than bringing multiple siblings and both parents.  Of course, we understand situations when childcare for siblings is challenging or where students with two households might prefer to have multiple parents attend, so we will certainly make room as needed!

We need for all students (and parents) to get the information and messages from Thursdays meeting, but certainly spring is full various conflicts like sports, activities, and other events. If you and/or your student cannot attend on Thursday, we have alternate options available. The RVGS website (www.rvgs.k12.va.us) will feature a “New Student Center” link under Announcements. We will attempt to livestream the meeting on Thursday and the link will be available there. There will also be a recording of the meeting, which will be available on the New Student Center page, along with the presentation file. 

Please complete the form below to confirm you have received this email and to indicate your plans regarding the meeting. 
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=RCi4CQkh80yD_BW9RaoixsQyhgnTYkhBv_tTA-rv94ZUMUgzT0xWQk9HSzI4V0JNT1QwVFozQ0JJQy4u 

Thanks,

Mark A. Levy
Director
Roanoke Valley Governor's School for Science and Technology
2104 Grandin Road SW
Roanoke, VA 24015
Phone: 540-853-2116
Fax: 540-853-1056


